
                                                                               
 

REGULAR TOWN BOARD MEETING September 18, 2023 
 

 
Matt Lehto, Chairman (absent); Matt Granger; Supervisor; Ryan Van Ornum, Supervisor; 
Valerie Jolma, Clerk, Heather Schutte, Treasurer (absent) 
 
The meeting was called to order at 6:10 pm by Matt Granger. There were 2 towns people 
present. The minutes of the August Monthly Board Meeting and the Special meeting on August 
23, 2023 were read.  A motion was made by Ryan VO and second by Matt G to accept the 
meeting minutes as read.  Ryan VO read the Treasurer’s Report.  A total of $12,407.93 was 
submitted to pay bills. We had a credit balance of $77,105.72 in the checking account.  A motion 
was made by Matt G second by Ryan VO to accept the Treasurer’s Report.   
 
*Sheriff’s Department Report: none 
 
*Fire Department Report: none 
 
*Road Foreman Report: The road foreman gave an update on Ensinger Road Bridge. Matt 
Erickson has submitted the application and waiting for a response. The road foreman also gave 
an update on the Maple Ridge Road project, and mentioned that the approach from Highway 112 
to Maple Ridge Road needs repair before paving to ensure the best quality road.  
 
*Old Business:  
None 
 
*New Business:  
None 
 
Public Input:  
Townspeople appreciate the board’s good work.   
 
Bills were paid and checks signed. 
 
A motion was made by Ryan VO and 2nd by Matt G to adjourn.  
The meeting was adjourned at  6:20 p.m. 
  
 
Valerie Jolma, Clerk 


